
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 14, 2019 

 

Ed Pincar 

Manhattan Borough Commissioner 

NYC Department of Transportation 

59 Maiden Lane, 37
th

 Floor 

New York, NY 10037 

 

Re: Parking Regulations in front of Kamco Supply on West 20th and West 21st Streets 

 

Dear Commissioner Pincar, 

 

At its March 6
th

 Full Board meeting, Manhattan Community Board 4 voted to recommend, by a 

vote of 37 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstaining and 0 present but not eligible to vote, changing the 

regulations in front of both 506 West 21
st
 Street and 500 West 20

th
 Street to 3-hour commercial 

parking, from 7A.M. to 7P.M., Monday to Saturday. The current regulation is No Parking, 

Monday to Friday, 8A.M. to 6P.M. 

 

The owners of this long-running Chelsea building supply business have been subject to increased 

enforcement of parking regulations in front of their location, both on West 20th and West 21st 

Street entrances. Customers in the midst of a pick-up of purchased materials have been ticketed. 

This has led to regular customers choosing to go elsewhere for building supplies and has proven 

a financial burden on the company, since they have stepped in to pay their customers’ tickets in 

an effort to keep their business. 

 

Sincerely, 

        
Burt Lazarin    Christine Berthet    Dale Corvino 

Chair     Co-Chair     Co-Chair 

Manhattan Community  Transportation Planning   Transportation Planning 

Board 4    Committee     Committee 

 
 
BURT LAZARIN 
Chair 
 
JESSE R. BODINE 
District Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
District Manager 

 

CITY OF NEW YORK 
 

MANHATTAN COMMUNITY BOARD FOUR 
 

330 West 42
nd

 Street, 26
th
 floor   New York, NY   10036 

tel: 212-736-4536   fax: 212-947-9512 
www.nyc.gov/mcb4 


